

City Clerk's Office

Ulli S. Watkiss City Clerk

Tel: 416-392-5227
Fax: 416-392-1879
e-mail: coneill1@toronto.ca
Web: www.toronto.ca

Secretariat
Colleen O'Neill
Toronto Preservation Board
City Hall, 10th Floor, West
100 Queen Street West
Toronto, Ontario M5H 2N2

May 23, 2008

To:

**Etobicoke York Community Council** 

From:

Toronto Preservation Board

Subject:

2054 Davenport Road – Intention to Designate, Part IV, Section 29, Ontario

Heritage Act

## **Recommendations:**

The Toronto Preservation Board recommended to the Etobicoke York Community Council that the following Recommendation 1 be approved:

1. City Council include the property at 2054 Davenport Road (Carleton Public School) on the City of Toronto Inventory of Heritage Properties.

and that Recommendations 2, 3 and 4 not be approved.

## Decision Advice and Other Information:

The Toronto Preservation Board requested the Chair to write a letter to the Toronto District School Board requesting a meeting with Heritage Preservation Services Staff and the Toronto District School Board to discuss the heritage properties in the School Board's portfolio.

## Background:

The Toronto Preservation Board on May 22, 2008, considered the report (May 9, 2008) from the Director, Policy and Research, City Planning Division.

The following persons addressed the Toronto Preservation Board:

- Dr. Alok Mukherjee, Chair, Toronto Police Services Board;
- Tony Veneziano, Chief Administrative Officer, Toronto Police Service;
- Michael Ellis, Toronto Police Service; and
- Christopher Tanzola, McCarthy Tetrault, on behalf of the Toronto District School Board.

City Clerk

Colleen O'Neill/mh